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Term 3 Week 3                               9th  August, 2019 

5 Canyon Road, 
Baulkham Hills South 
Telephone: 8841 3700 

Email: ololbhills@parra.catholic.edu.au 
www.ololbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 2019 Dates to Remember 
 

Term 3—August  
 

Saturday 10th 
9.30am Enrolment for 
First Reconciliation Mass 
 

Sunday 11th  
9.30am Year 2 Parish/
Family Mass  
 

9.30am Enrolment for 
First  
 

Reconciliation Mass  
 

Tuesday 13th  
2.20pm K-6 Assembly 
Year 3 
 
 

Mission Mass for social 
Justice Students  
 

Thursday 15th  
9.30am Feast of the 
Assumption Mass  
 

Peer Support 
 

Priest Visit Yr 6 
 

Hills Zone Athletics  
  

Friday 16th 
Yr 1 Excursion “Little 
Diggers”  
 
Tuesday 20th  
7.30pm P & F Meeting  
 
Thursday 22nd  
9.30am Year 5 Mass 
 
Friday 23rd  
Year 2 Excursion  
Ryde Schoolhouse  
 
 
 
 
 

The Gospel reading for this Sunday is from Luke 12:35-40 
 See that you are prepared. 
Jesus said to his disciples: ‘See that you are dressed for action and 
have your lamps lit. Be like men waiting for their master to return from 
the wedding feast, ready to open the door as soon as he comes and 
knocks. Happy those servants whom the master finds awake when he 
comes. I tell you solemnly, he will put on an apron, sit them down at 
table and wait on them. It may be in the second watch he comes, or in 

the third, but happy those servants if 
he finds them ready.  
You may be quite sure of this, that if 
the householder had known at what 
hour the burglar would come, he 
would not have let anyone break 
through the wall of his house. You 
too must stand ready, because the 
Son of Man is coming at an hour you 
do not expect.’ 
Ref:LiturgyHelp 

 
Year 2 Family/Parish Mass  
Our first Family/Parish Mass for this term will be celebrated on 
Sunday, 11th August at 9.30am. All families, especially Year 2, are 
welcome. Mass will be followed by morning tea in the Parish House.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enrolment For Reconciliation Mass  
Reconciliation enrolment Masses will be held on Saturday the 10th and 
Sunday the 11th August  at 9:30am. 
 
The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary  
Parents, relatives and friends are invited to celebrate Mass with the 
parish and school community on Thursday, 15th August at 9.30am. 
The solemnity of ‘The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary’ is a 
holy day of obligation.  
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Rugby League  
Congratulations to our 10 Year , Rugby League Team who represented the Parramatta District at the NSW 
All Schools Carnival on Wednesday. This was a tough competition and we played extremely well against 
representative teams from all over NSW. We won two of the four games, but just missed out on making it 
through to the semi final. Well done to the whole team and we are proud of your achievements.  
 

Thank you to all the parents who came along to support the team and special thank you to Mr Essey who did a 
wonderful job coaching and Mr Williamson and Mr Mejalli who were the trainers.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Project Based Learning 

This week some of our Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 teachers attended professional learning on Project Based 
Learning (PBL) .  
 

PBL is a mode of instruction where students investigate and respond to an authentic question, problem or 
challenge. The focus is on students developing 21st Century skills. It begins with a driving question and ends 
with a presentation and reflection. What the students create will show their understanding and mastery of 
content and skills.  
 

All our grades will now be engaging in some PBL units in various Key learning Areas.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Book Fair  

Re-orders for the Scholastic Book Fair are expected to be delivered some time next week.  
 
  

Respect, Integrity and 
Conflict Resolution 
 
 

 Predicting 
consequences 
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Due to the amazing creativity entered in the Fete Poster Design Competition choosing a winner 
has been harder than we thought. Winners will be presented at school next week and announced 
in the newsletter next week. Stay tuned! 
 

Our much anticipated Father’s Day Breakfast and Stall are coming up on Friday 30th Au-
gust. The students are invited to bring the special men in their lives for a delicious breakfast 
starting at 7:30am in the top playground. Please RSVP here https://forms.gle/

Fpi5GppX1qX8ipG56 so we ensure we have enough food for everyone who wants to attend.  
 

The Father’s Day Stall will then operate during school time with each class having the opportunity to buy gifts 
for their loved ones. There will also be our annual Father’s Day Raffle with awesome prizes to win. See fur-
ther details on the attachment below. If you would prefer your child not to participate in the stall then please 
print off and send in the reply to let your child’s classroom teacher know prior to the day. 
The Wrap-a-thon for the Father’s Day gifts will also take place on Monday 26th August at 7pm in the Open 
Learning Centre. See details below about how you can assist. 
 

As usual none of these events can happen without the assistance of many generous helpers. Meredith Nolan on 
the breakfast and Angie Lee on the stall can’t run these events alone. If you are able to help out at the Father’s 
Day Breakfast, Stall or wrap-a-thon, or can even donate a raffle prize, then please contact us asap to let us 
know how and when you are available to assist. E-mail us at ololbhevents@gmail.com We are looking for-
ward to hearing from you.! 
Next P&F Meeting – Tuesday 20th August, 2019. 7:15pm for a 7:30pm start in the open learning centre. 
We’d love you to join us. If you have any items you would like to agenda for discussion for August 20 please 
send them to Monica at ololbhpfsecretary@gmail.com 

 

https://forms.gle/Fpi5GppX1qX8ipG56
https://forms.gle/Fpi5GppX1qX8ipG56
mailto:ololbhevents@gmail.com
mailto:ololbhpfsecretary@gmail.com
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Our Lady of Lourdes Parish News 

 

Golden Jubilee of Our Lady of Lourdes Parish 

Baulkham Hills 

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish will be celebrating their Golden Jubilee in October. As part of their celebrations 
they are including “snippets from the past” in their weekly bulletin. 
 
Marie Maher - Early Fundraising 
We came to Baulkham Hills in February 1960. At this time there was a church/school building that was used 
for weekend Mass. It was not till a few years later that the Parramatta Mercy nuns opened the school. To help 
with school get started, a couple of mothers visited the homes with small children seeking donations of books 
to help the school library.  
 

The opening of the school highlighted the need for parent groups to do some fundraising. We were still part of 
St Monica’s Parish which meant a combined Parents and Friends group that met at St Monica’s. Their main 
fundraiser at this time was Housie on Thursday and Saturday nights. As our contribution we were urged to 
assist with the canteen.  
 

We were able to start our own Mothers’ Club that met in the small room at the top of the ramp as you came in 
the front door of the building. A decision was made top hold a Mother’s Day stall. We had made up small gifts 
that the children could buy. We had enough gifts for each child in the school. Little did we realise that the 
children not only wanted a gift for Mum, but also one for Grandma and sometimes two Grandma’s. There was 
a great deal of rushing around getting extra gifts to make each child happy. 
 

As the school got bigger we were able to form our own Parents and Friends group. The school fetes were suc-
cessful ventures. A feature of our fete was the handicrafts stall. Work started months ahead with sewing bees 
at our homes. Basic children’s clothes were a big seller. These as well as aprons and covered coat hangers 
were just some of the many articles we made. We discovered some very clever sewers and knitters among the 
mothers. These get-togethers were a wonderful way to meet other mothers and many lasting friendships were 
formed.  
 

Margaret Dobson suggested having an Art Show. Some doubted that our small school could put on such a 
function. Never the less, a very enthusiastic committee was formed and went ahead and organised a very suc-
cessful show. It was held over the weekend. Friday saw the official opening with a chicken and champagne 
supper. The show was then open all day Saturday and Sunday. This was the first of some very successful 
shows.  
 

Wine bottling was another fundraiser. It was held on the grass at the side of the building. The bottling was 
begun in the morning and then after a barbeque, people were invited to sample and then purchase some wine. 
As the afternoon wore on, there were some very happy people around. These are just some of the many suc-
cessful fundraisers.  
 
For Youth in the Parish of Baulkham Hills 

Y9-12: On this Friday the 16th of August, from 7-9pm at the Old Church, join 
us as we break into our new series on conflict resolution, exploring internal 
and external conflict, and different styles of conflict management. We’ll be 
tackling this through testimony, activities, and a stack of games and work-
shops too! We look forward to seeing you there.  
 

Youth Mass: From 6-7pm each Sunday at St. Michael’s, we want to bring 
ministries together to provide an engaging experience of liturgy for youth. To 

do this we need more young people for ministries such as welcoming, offertory, reading and collection, for 
more information please contact the Youth Minister (details below). 
 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact the Youth Minister Paul Fam, on 0407 773 174, or send 
an email through to youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au 
 
 

mailto:youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au
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